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Mr. Chair, 

1. I have the honor to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on this Agenda Item. 
At the outset, the Group would like to thank Mr Chandru Ramanathan, Assistant 
Secretary-General, ERP-UMOJA, Mr. Peter Korn, Chair of the Audit Operations 
Committee of the Board of Auditors, and Mr. Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chair of the 
Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions, for introducing their 
respective reports.  
 

2. In July 2006, the GA in its resolution 60/283 endorsed the Secretary-General’s 
proposal to implement an Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) – UMOJA project 
across the UN with the aim to support management reform and accountability, 
improve the direction of resources, and achieve more efficient and effective working 
practices through improved systems and processes.  

 
3. Amid the COVID-19 pandemic that has affected the methods of work of both UN Staff 



Mr. Chair,  

5. Fourteen years since the project’s inception and with $553.2 million expected to be 
spent by the Administration as of 31 December 2019, our Group remains dismayed 
that the full implementation of the project and its complete scope is not complete within 
the approved timeline and budget. We have already expended a significant amount of 
financial resources on Umoja. Accurate information on total cost of ownership of the 
system and the full extent of benefits realization, in particular the quantitative benefits, 
remains elusive.  
 

6. The Group remains concerned by the significant challenges and risks faced by the 
project as it approaches its “steady-state.” In particular, the Group will request more 
information during consultations on the funding model going forward, as well as what 
is considered maintenance and improvements.  
 

7. In conclusion, the Group of 77 and China stands ready to continue to engage 
constructively during the informal deliberations of this agenda item.  

I thank you, Mr. Chair. 

 


